SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee


All Members of Finance and General Purposes Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee to be held on Monday 10th December 2007 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.












S M Foster
3rd December 2007







Town Clerk
AGENDA

1. Apologies

2. To receive statutory declarations of interests from Members





(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)    Personal interests.
3.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
    (7.30pm)











(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item).

(See list attached)


4.  Minutes







 (7.40pm)

To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 5th November 2007 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 3rd December 2007. 

5.  Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
 (7.45pm)

(See list attached)


6.  Local Government Reorganisation in Bedfordshire 
(7.55pm)
To receive and consider letter from the Leader and Chief Executive of Mid beds District Council. (Copy attached)
7. Use of Council Chamber and Committee Room
(8.10pm)

To receive and consider Town Clerk’s report.
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8. Equality Impact Assessment of Gypsy and Traveller Position Statement

(8.25pm)

To receive and consider Clerk’s report.
9. Annual Estimates 2008/2009



(8.35pm)

To consider lists of  Special Items – Revenue, Repairs and Renewals and Capital Expenditure proposed by the Audit Committee for inclusion in the Annual Estimates for 2007/2008 and to identify the order of priority for those items so approved. For submission to the Annual Estimates and Precept Meeting of the Council due to be held on Monday 21st January 2008.

(Copy attached).
10. Sunderland Road Pavilion and Secure Storage
(9.00pm)

To receive and consider Clerk’s report. 
11. Press release




 

(9.05pm)

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	22/11/07

118/07


	07/01879/TPO

Mr P Teague

Sandye Place Middle School

Park Road

Sandy

SG19 1JD
	Tree Preservation Order application for works to TPO trees to reduce one Horse Chestnut and one Oak at Sandye Place Middle School, Park Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 28 Ivel Road, Sandy notified

	
	F & G P 

10.12.07
	

	28.11.07

119/07


	07/01969/FULL

Mr A Swift

1 Brook End

Hatch

Beds

SG19 1PP
	Full application for the retention of existing timber boundary fence, part brick wall and timber entrance gates at 1 Brook End, Hatch, Sandy, Beds.


	
	F & G P 

10.12.07
	

	28.11.07

120/07


	07/01905/FULL

Prospray Ltd

c/o John Martin & Associates

Farm Hall Offices

West Street

Godmanchester

PE29 2HG
	Full application for the provision of partially enclosed storage tank area at Meller Beauty, Sunderland Road, Sandy, Beds.


	
	F & G P 

10.12.07
	

	28.11.07

121/07


	07/01974/FULL

Mr A J Faithfull

23 Peels Place

Sandy

SG19 1BE
	Full application for the erection of a single storey side and rear extension at 23 Peels Place, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 22 Peels Place, 9, 11, 13, 15 St Swithun’s Way, Sandy notified


	
	F & G P 

10.12.07
	

	28.11.07

122/07


	07/01903/FULL

Mr & Mrs Guinan

47 Banks Drive

Sandy

SG19 1AE
	Full application for the erection of a single two storey rear extension at 47 Banks Drive, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 46 and 48 Banks Drive, Sandy notified
	
	F & G P 

10.12.07
	

	30/11/07

123/07
	BC/CC/2007/46

Beds County Council

County Hall

Cauldwell Street

BEDFORD
MK42 9AP
	Application for the erection of 2 Aliport canopies and 2 Timberline pavilions at Maple Tree Lower School, Hawk Drive, Sandy, Beds.


	
	F & G P 

10.12.07
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5.  Position of outstanding authorised contracted works







2007/2008


(1) Repairs and Renewals Expenditure

Mowers for Cemetery (2no)

The condition of the two push mowers has been reviewed by the DSO Foreman and he is of the opinion that their condition is such that they need not be replaced in this financial year. It is recommended that the funding is carried forward into 2008/09 so that it becomes necessary should the machinery require replacing at short notice (the mowers are now eight years old).
(2) Revenue Expenditure (Special Items)

(a) SEG Special Project Grant

Not yet requested – permissions have now been granted for the work to commence.

(b) Additional markings In Town Car Park

The Car Park Working Group is considering the re-marking of the car park.
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7. Use of Council Chamber and Committee Room
It would seem appropriate to review the use of the Chamber and Committee rooms in the Council Offices before new hire charges are set in January and in order to regularise the arrangements which have grown up over time.

At present the Chamber and Committee rooms are available for hire during the day on a room only basis.  Organisations have to provide their own refreshments and are allowed to use the kitchen facilities.  They must also clear up after themselves – it is not part of the office staff’s duties to make refreshments or clean up. There is no caretaker to open and close out of hours so the rooms have not been let in the evening.  Another concern is the protection of the table in the Chamber; it is very valuable and should be protected from too much wear and tear.
In addition to this usage the Town Council has in the past allowed local voluntary groups to use the rooms in the evening free of charge if a Member of Council is available to open and close the offices.  Organisations which have made use of the facility have been the Twinning Association, Warnalarm and the Community Safety Group.  However, over the years the number and type of groups using the rooms has increased.  In the past year they have been used by the Horticultural Society, the Festival Committee and a number of residents’ associations.  Again no refreshments are provided for these groups.  Requests have been received from other voluntary groups to use the rooms in the evening but because no Member attends these groups it is not possible to allow them to be used.

The Committee Room is at present under utilised.  Less than one meeting a month is held in there, most are held in the Chamber and with the winding up of the Warnalarm group it will be used even less in its present form.
It has been suggested that the room could be changed by removing the meeting table and putting in more inviting chairs and a coffee table for informal surgeries, meetings with bereaved families etc.  It could even be possible to install a system linked to Mid Beds DC or Beds CC for use by the public.  Small meetings could then take place in the Clerk’s office or the Chamber as required.

Viable options for the rooms would appear to be:
· To continue with the Chamber hire as at present – providing refreshments or evening hire would entail employing additional staff which would in turn raise the hire costs greatly.

· Restrict the free use of the Chamber by voluntary groups to those with close ties with the Town Council or nominated Council representatives on them.

· Alternatively, any voluntary group/residents association may be allowed to use the Chamber so long as a Council Member is available to open and close the offices.

· That the Clerk be requested to investigate whether an unmanned information link to either MBDC or Beds CC (or both) could be provided and how much the conversion of the room to an informal reception room would cost. 

Committee is requested to instruct as to future use of the Chamber and Committee Room
S M Foster

Town Clerk

30.11.07
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8. Equality Impact Assessment of Gypsy and Traveller Position Statement

Mid Beds District Council recently updated its Position Statement regarding Gypsies and Travellers.  The Position Statement sets out what Mid Beds said it would do in 2005, what the Commission for Racial Equality recommended in 2006, what Mid Beds has done since and what actions Mid Beds intends to implement in the future.

Mid Beds now has to carry out an Equality Impact Assessment (EIA) of the Position Statement and the Unauthorised Encampment Procedure to fulfil our duties under discrimination laws for:

· Race
· Disability
· Gender
· Age
· Religion and belief
· Sexuality

The District Council is asking for nominations for representatives to take part in the EIA.

Members are requested to nominate a representative if they so wish.



S M Foster

Town Clerk

30.11.07
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9. Annual Estimates 2008/2009

The Audit Committee has identified sources of funding for a number of special items presented to it at its meeting on 12th November 2007.  As indicated at that meeting a number of other items have now been put forward for inclusion in the estimates process – Members are requested to identify a source of funding for these items and also to prioritise the articles as follows:
Priority 1 - Essential

Priority 2 - High Priority

Priority 3 - Desirable

Priority 4 - Low Priority

Priority 5 - Not recommended

Audit Committee Recommendations:
Revenue account
Council Offices

Installation of Doorguard door holders x2



    £300.00

Install twin beam emergency spotlight in Chamber

    £165.00

Set up costs for Youth Council




   £1500.00

Sunderland Road Recreation Ground

2 x seats for play area






     £840.00
Interest on Capital Account

Council Offices

Projector and lap top for presentations



  £1650.00

Redecoration and re-carpeting downstairs offices

  £2500.00

Items requiring source of funding:

Council Offices
Bicycle rack








      £80.00
Stratford Road Depot
Strimmer/brushcutter (replacement)



  £350.00

Water bowser (replacement)





£2,500.00

Knapsack Sprayer





 
  £250.00

Sandy Enhancement Group
Replacement of 5 concrete planters with cast iron 

£3,000.00
similar to those around Market Square

Pinnacle Field
Provision of lockable bollards at field entrance to allow
Verbal report on
Tractor access







cost will be available
S M Foster

Town Clerk

30.11.07
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10. Sunderland Road Pavilion and Secure Storage 
At the project management meeting held on Monday 3rd December the contractors reported that the building was on schedule for completion by March 14th 2008.  

The total funding and costs at present are as follows:

STC contribution 







      
£255,000.00

Grant funding (Football Foundation, WREN, BIFFA, Colts)

£434,976.00
Total
funding








£689,976.00

Build cost, fees, extension of car park, cricket practise facility
£677,699.39











£  12,276.61
These figures include the total cost of the new pavilion including some fittings, the cost of extending the car park to take double the number of cars, the provision of paths and lighting, including a ramped path up to the bowls green and a green access road for fire engines; there is also a contingency sum in the building costs.
However, not included in these figures at present is the cost of converting the Banks Pavilion into a storage facility or the conversion of the garage at present used as storage by Sandy Sports and Leisure Association and for the electrical switchgear for the all-weather pitch.  At present the management group is exploring alternatives for the conversion of the SSLA garage with the project manager and costings for these two elements of the project will be available for consideration at the meeting of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee on 7th January 2008.  The SSLA has indicated that it would be willing to contribute to the project and the Clerk is also investigating options for funding with Mid Beds District Council who have previously indicated that they may be able to contribute.
Information only
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